
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

September 18, 2018
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance and Roll Call.  

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 

A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
 
Captain, Steve Oberly Firefighter, Jon Arnold
        Firefighter, Derek Day 
             
Firefighter, Kris Jordan
Public Present:


Sue Drinen



Bob Timberman


Larry Young

Kim Perea

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen explained that Margaret Dyekman apologized for not attending the meeting where she was going to address the board about some issues that affected both the fire department and the Pinewood Country Club, but she no longer felt the need. 
4. Approval of Minutes: August 21, 2018
Minutes were approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that the thank you card she passed around was from a resident who was thankful the guys were able to get her groceries inside and put in the fridge, so they did not spoil while she was taken to the hospital. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope explained that we are 16.667% through the fiscal year. He pointed out where each section stood so far for being spent: 1000 category at 21.74% which is currently high due to Bear Jaw being active in the current fire season and filling Firefighter Welsch’s position while he was out on light duty, 2000 category at 9.74%, 3000 category at 10.21% and 4000 category at 1.29%.
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler explained that revenue was looking good and our AERO outstanding balance has dropped significantly compared to the prior year. She said that she is waiting on the paperwork and resource orders from prior fires that Bear Jaw has assisted on since July and once she gets those, she can bill for those fires. She did remind the board that the Federal Government and State are behind on payments and it may take a while before those funds come in. Office Manager Mohler stated that we just received State billing that she did for Bear Jaw for a fire they assisted on back in December of 2017. Chief Tope went over the monthly call log stating that everything was comparable from years prior. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that this past week C-shift had convinced a 37-year-old male to go to the hospital who was having heart issues. Their persistence saved this young mans life. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope stated that he sent the AFDA report to the board prior to the meeting. He said that AFDA and AFCA are trying to fight the current bill that will reduce the tax liability for utilities which would directly affect fire districts. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope said that the Pinewood Fire Department Auxiliary received a $10,000 donation from two wonderful women in our community which will go to the building fund. He said that the Pinewood Fairways HOA gave us a $100 donation for the use of our facility for their past two meetings. He reported that the Auxiliary is covering the cost of lockers for the bays and Braslow Bags which will help our medics quickly asses what size equipment is need for any pediatric patients. These two donations are around $12,000 dollars. 

Chief Tope shared with the board that the department received the AFG grant, $108,464 dollars, for new SCBA’s. 

Chief Tope stated that the Coconino National Forest Service will be doing around a 1000-acre prescribed burn around the Frog Tank area just North of us, around mid-October, weather dependent. 

Chief Tope stated that the Country Club paid to have the Thor Guard alarm system serviced. The alarm guy came this past Friday and serviced the alarm system and disconnected the omni-directional siren. Chief Tope said that he did not know the siren was going to be disconnected but he feels that the community has been supportive of this decision to use that siren for true emergencies and evacuations while the smaller siren on the top of the buildings roof would still sound for lightning during monsoon season. He said that the Country Club Pro Shop has already put a siren on the outside of their building that will allow the golfers to hear the alarm when electricity is in the air if they, for whatever reason, do not hear the alarm sounding from the one on the station. Chairman Drinen explained that he had received some unsatisfied comments from residents and would like this topic to be added to the upcoming October board meeting agenda. 

Chief Tope said that he has ordered the two new staff vehicles that the department will be purchasing and that the department will pay for those upon receiving them. He said it will be at least 6 weeks before they arrive and have the department decals placed on them. 

Lastly, Chief Tope explained a situation that has come up on the sale of the Argo that was donated to the department and we recently sold. He stated that after the guys had fixed up the Argo so it would run they tested it out in the water and they all felt it was not going to be useful to them. After it sat here for over 6 months they all decided they wanted to get rid of it so it wasn’t taking up space. Chief Tope stated that he tried to find a contact number, address and name of the gentleman who had donated the Argo but he was unsuccessful. He checked the back of the title but the man who made the donation to us had not recorded the title in his name. Chief Tope decided to list the Argo on public surplus and we sold it. The gentleman who made the donation found out the department had sold the Argo and called very upset and stated that he wanted payment for his donation. Chief Tope said that he tried to explain that he did everything he could to contact him to give him the option of taking it back, but he was not able to find his name or contact info. He told the man that he would not be able to pay him for his donation as we cannot use tax payers’ money that way. The man was still angry and so Chief Tope decided he would inform the board and contact Brian Furuya, our County Attorney, to discuss the situation and any possible solutions to appease the gentleman. Chairman Drinen asked Chief Tope to add the Argo to the upcoming October board meeting agenda. 
9. DISCUSSION: Possible 18-19 budget amendment due to FEMA Grant (SCBA’s):
Chief Tope said that he had taken out the grant income from the 18-19 budget since he had received a grant denial letter in April. Since then, he received an awards letter for that grant. Chief Tope explained that he does have the funds budgeted in this budget year for the purchase of the needed SCBA’s but will most likely have to amend the budget to add in the income for the grant monies that we will receive. He has a call into the County Treasurer and Finance departments waiting to hear what we need to do to accept the AFG grant money. He told the board that he will keep them all informed on what he is told he needs to do. 
10. DISCUSSION: Possible donation from Arizona Compassion in Action – dba Phoenix Fire Community Outreach:

Chief Tope explained that a resident, Kim Perea, is putting on a golf tournament on Sunday, September 30th and would like to donate to the Pinewood Fire District for helping by collecting registration and tee sponsorship forms. He wanted to make sure that the forms were changed and it was advertised that a donation was possible for us as the AZ Compassion in Action is a 501 ( c ) 3 and he did not want them in any trouble for making a donation of those monies to something that was not previously advertised. The board saw no issue with the department accepting a donation if one was presented. Mrs. Perea said that she would like the donation to go towards the building fund and Chief Tope explained that it was her donation and all she had to do when presenting the donation was include a letter telling the department where she wanted those funds to be used. 
11. CALL TO THE PUBLIC: 

Bob Timberman asked if the new utility/plow truck could be used for the garden supplies and Chief Tope said yes. 
Larry Young asked if the new lockers would be able to be moved and replaced in a new station if the fire department built one anytime soon. Chief Tope explained that they were heavy but it was possible and that was the plan once a new station was built. 

Kim Perea stated that she had an older flat screen tv that the fire department could have if they had a use for it. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:30 P.M.

Next Meeting:
October 16, 2018 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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